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To: Mayor & Board of Trustees 

From: Bryan T. Healy, Village Manager 

Date: February 10, 2022 

Re: Justice Court Consolidation 

 

 

As the Board is aware, the Village has been investigating the consolidation of the Village Justice 

Court into the Town of Cortlandt Justice Court. A meeting was held between the Village and Town 

officials on January 25, 2022, to discuss how such a consolidation would work and what the effects 

of such a consolidation would be on the Village and Town.  

 

Based on this conversation, Village Attorney Linda Whitehead has drafted a local law for the Board’s 

consideration that would dissolve the position of Village Justice and update the Code in certain 

sections to reflect the fact that there would no longer be a Village Justice Court. 

 

The Town will be providing the Village a draft memorandum of understanding that would reflect our 

mutual agreement on staffing, the handling of Village cases and the frequency of court sessions to be 

held in the Municipal Building. I have been informed that the Cortlandt Town Board briefly discussed 

this issue at their February 7 board work session and are working to determine how to best proceed. 

 

As previously discussed in my memo on January 4, 2022, the savings that the Village would see from 

such a move would not be insignificant. The expenses of the Village Justice Court in this budget year 

totaled $363,270. The Village would lose some of the revenue (approximately 29%) it currently takes 

in from speeding and other moving violations, as well as misdemeanors and felonies, but would still 

keep any revenue earned from parking tickets and other Village Code violations (approximately 

71%). 

 

Finally, Assistant to the Village Manager Thomas Morzello has analyzed the dockets from November 

2021 to January 2022 to determine how many Village residents were served by the court during the 

period and came up with a total of 338 individuals with 521 charges. These charges include criminal, 

traffic, landlord-tenant and small claims. 75 of these individuals were Village residents; this equals 

22% of the total population served during these three months. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the above. Thank you. 
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